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Happy New Year Alumni!

I hope everyone had a wonderful Christmas with family and
friends, whether at home or wherever your travels may have
taken you. Now that we have welcomed in a New Year, we look
forward to rest from all the celebrations of the holidays. But
before you get too comfortable, remember that your GM Alumni
Club has some exciting events planned that you will not want to
miss in the coming months.

On January 16th we will be meeting at one of the Club’s favorite venues – the East
Valley Institute of Technology’s Culinary Institute – for an enlightening
presentation on a significant current topic – Human Trafficking. You will find more
information on this meeting on page 4, noting that the registration deadline is
January 7th. February’s meeting will be a Loyal Dealer Sponsored event at
Arrowhead Cadillac’s Dealership on February 12th with more information to be
found on page 4. The March Meeting will find us enjoying ourselves at Rustler’s
Rooste with much laughter as ‘Bob Hope’ comes to entertain us in the person of
professional comedian Lynn Roberts. You will find the details on page 5. April will
bring a year-end picnic and our annual golf outing. Look forward to more
information on these events in future newsletters.

As we now begin the 2019 Membership Year, you can look for your new
Membership Cards to arrive in February to all paid-up members. They will include
the updated listing of our GM Alumni Concierges at each of our Loyal Dealers. If
you have not yet paid your 2019 membership dues, you can find a renewal
application on page 9. Remember that you are also the best ambassadors to
bring in new members to the Club. Please pass along a copy of the membership
form to fellow GM Alumni you might know who are not currently members of the
Club, and encourage them to share in the joy you are getting from your
membership.

I look forward to seeing you on January 16th. Enjoy!

Alan Steffe
Editor & Publisher, The Club Reporter

alansteffe@yahoo.com
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P R E S I D E N T ’ S  M E S S A G E

As I complete my year as Club President, Pam and I reflect on
how this Club enriches our lives. At the core are the members
and the unique connection we enjoy through our individual
General Motors experience. Each time Pam and I share a
table with new friends and old at a Club meeting, we’re
reminded of the similarities of our work/life experience –
changes in assignment, moves to new communities, and how
ever-changing technology shaped our lives beyond our
expectations.

We’re a friendly group, and we’ve grown as a club through
the skills and knowledge of our members. The very fiber of our Club is a weave of
informed and intelligent individuals. And we come together for the enjoyment of
being with each other. We’re progressive, and members offer suggestions and
even volunteer their time to make this a first-class organization. I’m proud to tell
others about our Club.

Most recently we received a request from a member’s spouse to add their email to
the newsletter and event distribution. This is a great idea. Immediately we began
working through the membership list, contacting every spouse and significant other.
We’re still working our way through the list, making a personal call to each home.
To date, we’ve added 45 emails to our distribution. We still have a few left to
contact, and expect to have this wrapped up by the end of January. We’re very
appreciative of this suggestion as it goes a long way to strengthening the
connections with everyone in our Club.

Another recent suggestion will make it easier for members to quickly verify whether
they’ve registered for an upcoming event or renewed their membership. Starting
December 2018, we began having “paid” lists at every meeting, in addition to a
cash box on-hand for those who prefer to pay with cash (receipts are available).
Feel free to stop by the Events table, located near the Reception table. Or contact
Hal Hubbard at hrhubbard@sbcglobal.net, or give Hal a call on 623.256.8938.

We have much to look forward to in 2019. New members continue to join us and
will add much friendship and enjoyment to our Club. Ideas for venues and special
speakers for our November 2019 – April 2020 meetings are already being
collected. Including an update from GM Public Policy, most likely in 2020.

Last but not least, we are committed to stay informed on matters related to
electrification and autonomous vehicles. Join us for the FREE meeting on
February 12th to learn first-hand about hands-free driving in GM’s new Cadillacs.
Arrowhead Cadillac is our luncheon sponsor, and guests are welcome. Bring your
friends and family and help us show off GM’s “prestige” products. (Registration is

Dennis Powers
2018 Club President

480.883.6994
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due by February 4th). And don’t be surprised if
you see driverless trolleys on campus at the
EVIT. Local Motors, near Chandler, has
developed driverless eight-passenger shuttles
they call “Olli”. They are giving some away in a
contest – two to EVIT to transport students
around campus, as well as providing tours.

Pam and I wish you all a Happy New Year, and
look forward to seeing you at the EVIT in
January.

mailto:hrhubbard@sbcglobal.net
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D E C E M B E R  6 T H D I N N E R  T H E A T R E  E V E N T  

On December 6th, the Arizona Broadway Theatre again put together a fantastic stage show – Miracle on 34th

Street – along with an excellent meal. All the Club members and guests in attendance enjoyed themselves

as has become the expectation over recent years. As Cathy Hanneman said, “We thoroughly enjoyed this

event. The actors were first class as always at the Broadway Theater and as for my meal, the tri-tip, it

was great. I can’t wait until we go there again.” Or as Tim Schlax stated, “The performance was fabulous;

food was delicious; and the service staff were gracious and efficient. We’re looking forward to the next

play.” As the following pictures show, everyone had a good time. More pictures can be found on the Club’s

website at http://www.azgmalumni.com/uploads/7/6/0/5/76050309/collage_for_website.pdf.

http://www.azgmalumni.com/uploads/7/6/0/5/76050309/collage_for_website.pdf
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There is still time to register for the January 16th meeting at the East Valley

Institute of Technology Culinary Institute (EVIT). Lori Regnier will be speaking

on “Human Trafficking Prevention… Keeping Our Children Safe.”

This is a current hot topic and touches more people than we might realize.

Come to learn more about what we can do to help protect our family members.

Registration begins at 10:30 am, with the speaker at 11:00 am, and lunch to

follow. Cost is $22.00 for members and spouse/significant others and $27.00

for non-members for the meal and presentation. Registration is due by

January 7, 2019.

Lori Regnier has been a resident of Gilbert for 18 years. She is Co-Founder

and Vice President of the Starbright Foundation, a local Gilbert based non-profit

that serves child victims of sex trafficking and abuse.

Lori has over 30 years’ experience advocating for child abuse victims and was

the recipient of the Soroptomist Ruby award. She was named one of Arizona's

Top Ten Women of Courage for being on the front lines in Arizona combatting

the dark world of child sex trafficking. Lori was a guest on the Dr. Oz show with

Lisa Ling, on “Sex Trafficking in America” after helping a local police officer's

family who had their young daughter stolen and sold into trafficking.

She was also honored with the “Big O” Hero award for being a local Real

Estate Agent making the most change for children in the Valley and was

recently recognized with the Channel 12 News Award for her efforts in keeping

children safe. Lori has been directly involved in the recovery of missing children

taken into sex trafficking. She educates weekly on social media dangers and

how to keep our children safe from an ever-increasing dark crime against our

Valley youth.

A Registration Form can be found on page 10 and along with more event

information on the Club’s website, www.azgmalumni.com.

Wednesday

January 16, 2019 

Lorie Regnier
“Human 

Trafficking 
Prevention… 
Keeping Our 

Children Safe”

Our February 12th Meeting is being sponsored by Arrowhead Cadillac – one of

our Loyal Dealers. Robyn Schluter, the GM Alumni Concierge at Arrowhead, is

excited to host our Club and guests along with his General Manager, Eric

Zimmerman. They will be hosting us at their dealership on the northeast corner

of Bell and the AZ101.

Excitement is building at Cadillac with the roll-out of new Cadillac vehicles,

especially the new 2019 XT4 Crossover. A Cadillac speaker from GM Corporate

offices will be available to discuss Cadillac’s new direction and offerings they

have in their product pipeline. Don’t miss this free opportunity for the latest

Corporate update on Cadillac.

Check-in will start at 10:45 a.m. with opportunities to check out the new

Cadillacs before the 11:30 a.m. start of the meeting. Registration is due by

February 4, 2019. A Registration Form can be found on page 11 and along with

more event information on the Club’s website, www.azgmalumni.com.

Tuesday

February 12, 2019

GM Speaker
TBD

http://www.azgmalumni.com/
http://www.azgmalumni.com/
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In March, our GM Alumni Club of AZ will be returning to Rustler’s Rooste in

Phoenix to enjoy a true western cowboy meal experience of steak, chicken,

corn, potatoes and all the fixin’s. Following the meal, we are privileged to have

entertainment and laughter provided by Lynn “Win” Roberts, a professional

comedian. He will be entertaining us with his best “Bob Hope” comedy routine,

accompanied by another “surprise” character for our entertainment.

Lynn has been performing professionally since the age of 14. He majored in

music at the University of Nebraska and was a featured vocalist and

instrumentalist with many bands including Russ Carlyle, Guy Lombardo, Jimmy

Dorsey, and others. In 1964, Roberts started developing a musical variety act,

playing more than a dozen instruments and singing. He began impersonating

stars after hearing that he sounded or looked like them. Roberts' favorite

impersonations are Bob Hope, Jack Benny, and Red Skelton among

others. Lynn won a Cloney Award for his impersonation and tribute to Bob

Hope in 2006. For the past 16 years, he has been touring the U.S. and

Canada doing his tributes. On December 3, 2017 Lynn was presented with a

commendation from the State of Michigan for his work entertaining Veterans

nationally as a Bob Hope Tribute Artist.

You can view several samples of his comedy impersonations on his website at

www.lynnrobertsenterprises.com.

Cost is $35.00 for members and $40.00 for guests. Check-in will start at 10:30

a.m. with an open bar available and the comedian performing after lunch.

Registration is due by March 5, 2019. A Registration Form can be found on

page 12 and along with more event information on the Club’s website,

www.azgmalumni.com.

Tuesday

March 12, 2019  

Lynn Roberts
Professional           
Comedian 

We will be closing out this program year on April 2, 2019 with a Picnic-In-The-

Park at PebbleCreek’s Sunrise Park. There will be music, games, and great

food to promote a great social event before the snowbirds leave for the summer

and others may look to vacations in cooler climates. As further details are

finalized, they will be posted on the Club’s website and shared in future

Newsletters. Save the date and stay tuned for further details. You will not want

to miss this final event for the year!

Tuesday           

April 2, 2019

Picnic-In-The-Park

The annual Golf Outing always produces a lot of camaraderie, fun and stories

about “the putt that should have gone in” or “the one that just missed.” This

year will be no different. Bob Goebel is leading the charge to put together this

year’s outing in April. As soon as the date has been determined and additional

details are available, we will be communicating through the Club website and

future Newsletters.

Start putting your team together today, and look forward to another fun event.

Both men and women are welcomed and encouraged to participate.

April ?, 2019     

Golf  Outing

http://www.lynnrobertsenterprises.com/
http://www.azgmalumni.com/
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W E L C O M E  N E W  M E M B E R S

O B I T U A R Y   F O R   J A M E S M A X W E L L   ( 1 9 3 4  – 2 0 1 8 )

James Maxwell, 84, passed away on November 25, 2018, and is survived by his 3 children, 7
grandchildren, and 2 great-grandchildren. His wife of 42 years, Doris, predeceased him in
2002. Jim was born in Flushing, NY, and graduated from GMI in 1956 with a BSME. After
retiring from GMC Truck following a 30-year career with General Motors, Jim started Maxwell
Enterprises in Wexford, PA, where he instructed first responders in the efficient deployment
of airbags in emergency situations. After closing Maxwell Enterprises, he became an active
member of the GM Alumni Club of AZ while living the life of a snowbird for 16 years. During
this time he mentored promising Phoenix high school students through STEM projects
sponsored by AWIM and the GM Alumni Club. Jim will be remembered as a people person
who loved to tease and laugh. He enjoyed woodworking and helping his kids with home
renovation projects. A 39-year resident of the greater Pittsburgh area, Jim loved his Pirates
and Steelers. He will be greatly missed.

Please make them welcome in the Club.
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N E W  G M  R E T I R E E  W E B S I T E

Have you checked out the NEW GM Retiree website yet? It is found at www.gm.com/alumni.html, or can still be

found through the www.GMRetiree.com link. You will note that it is now part of the GM corporate website and

has been renamed to include both Retirees and Alumni, where GM is using Alumni as the designation for those

GM employees with a minimum of 5 years of GM service who left the company in good standing, but did not

officially retire from the company. As such, you will now find many additional links to additional company

information.

One area of the website that still needs to be updated is the information regarding the individual Retiree and/or

Alumni Clubs’ information and site links. This addition is still under construction and planned to be installed

soon. Once these linkages are completed, we will communicate that information as well.

http://www.gm.com/alumni.html
http://www.gmretiree.com/
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N O T I C E  F O R  G M I ( K E T T E R I N G )  A L U M N I

For all the GMI

(Kettering) Alumni we

have in our Club (at

least 23 that we know

of), we want to alert you

that Kettering University

is celebrating its 100th

Anniversary in 2019

and has scheduled a

visit to Arizona on

February 21, 2019, that

is open to all

GMI/Kettering Alumni.

It will be a great

opportunity to learn of

the significant changes

that have occurred at

GMI over the past 100

years and the great

changes planned to

take Kettering into its

second century.

A recent email provided

the attached information

regarding the upcoming

visit for your use if you

would like to participate

in this upcoming,

informative social

setting. You will not

want to miss this

opportunity.

2 0 1 9  C L U B  M E M B E R S H I P  R E N E W A L S  D U E  J A N U A R Y  1 ,  2 0 1 9

As a reminder, 2019 Club Membership renewals

were due January 1, 2019 and become delinquent

February 1, 2019. The Membership Renewal form

is included for your convenience on page 9. If you

know other GM retirees or alumni who might be

interested in our Club, please pass along one of

these forms for their use as well. Remember that

there is a $10 Coupon incentive available to any

member who refers a new member who joins the

Club. New 2019 Membership Cards will be

distributed in February to all paid-up members at

that time.
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